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TOWN BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 
  Steven J. Walters         Supervisor 
   Michael Quinn  Councilman 
                 Cheryl Potter-Juda       Councilwoman 
 
 
 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Catherine A. Rybczynski, Town Clerk 
Walter Rooth III, Town Attorney; Drew Reilly, Planning Consultant; Tom Best Sr., Highway 
Superintendent; Milt Bradshaw, Town Assessor; Mike Reilly, Human Resources Consultant 
 
Supervisor Walters calls the meeting to order at 6:00 pm 
 
 
The Town Board reviews the 1st quarter schedule.   
 
Supervisor Walters comments that he has a late resolution naming three new members for the 
Scranton Volunteer Fire Department. 
 
Drew Reilly comments that the project at McKinley and Route 391 has been ongoing since April 
2014 when the application came in.  He then details all the steps taken to get to this point as per 
attached.   
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He then reviews his Memo of December 11, 2015 as per attached. 
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Walt Rooth comments that in comparison to the rezoning that happened at the last meeting the 
circumstances are different in that there were no protest petitions received on that project.  In this 
case,the changes offered by the developer, does not satisfy the residents that filed the protest 
petitions.  In his Memo to the Town Board he states that it would be more prudent to have the 
applicant restart the application process.  This way the application would show the smaller 
portion of the parcel.   
 
Councilman Quinn questions why this was not presented from the beginning.  It is not fair to the 
residents when they thought they could do something about their surrounding area.  But now 
after a year has gone by, all of a sudden they cannot do anything about it.  If they stayed with the 
original application would the Planning Board and Conservation Board have approved the 
rezoning? 
 
Mr. Reilly responds that they did not approve of the rezoning for different reasons and would not 
have approved either application. 
 
Councilman Quinn states that if the Planning Board and Conservation Board are against this 
project they should allow them to do their job.  He states that they should table it or keep the 
super majority vote.   
 
Mr. Reilly responds that the Town Board has to approve the SEQRA determination as well. 
Because the Planning Board voted against it they did not make a recommendation on SEQRA.  
The drainage is a huge issue in this area.  Someone called and said that the Engineer said that this 
would not work.  He spoke with Rick Lardo and the interim Town Engineer and they have taken 
no stance on this.  Rick Lardo stated that if they designed a plan, as they put on the drawing, it 
could help the situation but it will not solve the situation.  There is an issue of flooding on 
Newton Road.  When Wetzl built the other project just north of this project the Town knew there 
was going to be a problem and they petitioned the County to fix that problem but the County has 
never fixed that problem.  If they go forward with this project they would also need the County 
to fix the existing problem.  There is flooding at the bottom of the hill that cannot be completely 
solved.  The County knows it is going to continue to be a problem and is planning to build a 
berm around their pump station.   
 
Mr. Reilly now presents a memo updating the Town Board on Engineering Department projects 
and activities as follows: 
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Mr. Reilly then comments that the Town Board is entertaining a rezoning this evening on the 
agenda for a public mini storage.  The applicant said that he has talked to all the neighbors and 
they are in support of the rezoning.  It is an up zoning to industrial.   
 
Supervisor Walters comments that he has a request from some of the businesses over on the 
industrial portion of Maelou Dr. They are asking that the Town construct a truck turn around at 
the end of the road.  It is a dead end street.  The businesses have stated that they are close to the 
road and there is not much room for the trucks to turn around when they come down the road for 
deliveries or pick-ups.  He had Rick Lardo, Engineer, take a look at it.  He responded that the 
Town does own the right-of-way through to the residential side and does maintain that. They 
would have to purchase some land from the vacant parcels on the residential portion to extend 
the road and make the turn around.  There would be some expense to the Town and he asks the 
Town Board if it is something they want to entertain? Should he send this over to Highway to get 
a review/study started?   
 
Councilman Quinn comments that if the businesses all want this could they maybe put their 
money together and buy the parcel and make it a private road? He doesn’t see how they could 
entertain it now because of the budget issues. 
 
Supervisor Walters comments that the Town has done improvement districts.  This was before he 
became Supervisor and doesn’t know how to start the process.  The Legal Department would 
have to take a look at this.  They could create a special district where only those businesses 
would be taxed to pay for the project.  Can a private entity improve a Town road? 
 
Highway Superintendent Best responds yes. 
 
Supervisor Walters comments that is an option and he will take it back to the business owners for 
a response.   
 
Supervisor Walters comments that a while back the Police Department asked about paving their 
back parking lot.  At the time the Town Board said to hold off until the general bonding went 
through and then they would be able to pay for it. After the bonding went through Chief Wickett 
asked if they could release the money for it.  However because of the time it takes to get the 
funding put into the Town account Chief Wickett said he couldn’t wait, the weather could turn 
soon and he was just going to get it done.   He is now submitting the bill.  He talked to Mary 
Dosch and she said that there is funding available in the Police Operating Account.  This is an 
$18,000 expense. 
 
Councilman Quinn comments that he thought they were going to pay for it through Drug Seizure 
money.    
 
Supervisor Walters responds that Chief Wickett said that he didn’t think they could use Drug 
Seizure money for paving.  He is asking Legal to take a second look at that. In the meantime the 
Police Department does have money left in their operating account.   
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The Town Board agrees that they should look at using the drug seizure money first before using 
the money in the operating account. 
 
 
1. 
On a motion of Supervisor Walters, seconded by Councilwoman Potter-Juda, the following 
resolution was 
ADOPTED  Ayes 3 Walters, Quinn, Potter-Juda 
   Noes 0  
 
RESOLVED,  that the Town Board move into Executive Session on two legal matters, one 
personnel matter and a legal matter concerning the Assessing Department.   
 
 


